Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee


Suite 300, 777 North Capitol Street, N.E.  Washington , D.C.  20002-4239  202-962-3358  Fax:  202-962-3203

TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Date:
July 16, 2004
Time:
10:00 p.m. – 12:00 NOON

Lunch will be served at 12:00 pm

Place:
COG Board Room, 3rd Floor
MWCOG, 777 North Capitol St., NE, #300

Washington, DC 20002



Agenda
10:00
1.
Call to Order and Review of Meeting Summary (May 14, 2004)



Chairman Dana Kauffman, Fairfax County
10:05
2.
Ozone Season Update


Jennifer Desimone, COG/DEP
10:15   3.
Sketch Planning for 8-Hour Reasonable Further Progress Plan


Joan Rohlfs, Chief, Air Quality Planning


Beth Lowe, COG/DEP
10:40   4.
Mid-Course Review Requirements



Joan Rohlfs, Chief, Air Quality Planning

10:50   5.
Mobile Emissions Update

· Comparison of MOBILE6 and MOBILE 6.2 Emission Factors

· Update on TPB Conformity Process
Sunil Kumar, COG/DEP
Mike Clifford, COG/TPB
11:10
6.
Briefing on EPA Response to PM 2.5 Designation Recommendations


Beth Lowe, COG/DEP
11:25
7.
Briefing on EPA’s 8-Hour Conformity Guidance


Beth Lowe, COG/DEP

11:40
8.
Status Report on Implementation of Voluntary Measures


Beth Lowe, COG/DEP
11:50
9.
State Air Agency Report
11:55
10.
Other Business
12:00
11.
Set Date for Next Meeting and Adjourn: September 10, 2004
DRAFT

MWAQC Technical Advisory Committee

Meeting Summary

May 14, 2004

10:00 am – 12:00 pm

COG Training Center

Present:

Tad Aburn, Maryland Department of Environment

Sherry Conway Appel, Prince George’s County

Kambiz Agazi, Fairfax County

Rick Canizales, Prince William County

Randy Carroll, Maryland Department of Environment

Kirit Chaudhari, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (via telephone)

Diane Franks, Maryland Department of Environment

Matthew Jalali, District of Columbia Department of Transportation

Alex Hekimian, Montgomery County M-NCPPC

Hon. Dana Kauffman, Fairfax County
Maurice Keys, District of Columbia Department of Transportation

Chris Meoli, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality

Mark Moszak, Loudoun County

Lyla Peter, Tri-County Council of Southern Maryland

Jim Ponticello, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (via telephone)

Mary Richmond, Montgomery County

Howard Simons, Maryland Department of Transportation

Bill Skrabak, City of Alexandria

Kanti Srikanth, Virginia Department of Transportation

Jim Sydnor, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (via telephone)

Ram Tangirala, District of Columbia Department of Health

Stan Tracey, District of Columbia Department of Health

Staff:

Mike Clifford, COG/DTP

Jennifer Desimone, COG/DEP

Sunil Kumar, COG/DEP

Beth Lowe, COG/DEP

Eulalie Lucas, COG/DTP

Joan Rohlfs, COG/DEP

Observers:

Kael Andersen, National Capital Planning Commission

Charlie Baummer, Metropolitan Washington Airports Authority

Julie Crenshaw, Air Quality Public Advisory Committee, Chair

Debra Jacobsen, DJ Consulting

Tim Nutter, Northern Virginia Transportation Alliance

Karen Watermen, PRTC

1. Call to Order 

Chairman Kauffman called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. The minutes of the April 9 meeting were approved as written.

2. Ozone Season Update
Jennifer Desimone reported on Clean Air Partners’ Ozone Action Day kickoff conferences, which were held last week in Washington and Baltimore.  Presenters discussed the particulate matter and 8-hour ozone standards and forecasting changes for the 2004 ozone season. Commuter Connections staff gave presentations. All of the materials are available on the COG website.

So far the region has experienced 6 green, 5 yellow and one Code Orange day for the 8-hour ozone standard. On the Code Orange day, the high 8-hour ozone reading was 97 ppb at the Mount Vernon monitor. There have been six green days and six yellow days for particle pollution.

Ms. Rohlfs noted that she has spoken with the county health officers and Chief Administrative Officers (CAOs) about a question posed at the last TAC meeting regarding operation of county recreational programs on Code Red and Code Purple days. The health officials are reviewing a Montgomery County Schools policy that encourages coaches to limit activity or exercise in the morning. The CAOs have decided to keep facilities open on high ozone days but plan to post signs notifying residents of the health risks of exercising on such days. 

Tad Aburn said that real-time data maps are available for administrators to check hourly ozone levels in their counties. He also noted that some Code Red days are more severe and more widespread than others, and that these days can usually be predicted well in advance. Chairman Kauffman suggested that extra health warnings could be issued on these days, indicating that a severe Code Red is expected. Ms. Conway Appel said that implying that some Code Red days are less severe than others would create difficulties for county environmental coordinators trying to convince departments to change their behavior on such days.

3. Review of Draft Periodic Emissions Inventory (PEI)
Sunil Kumar summarized the contents of the draft 2002 PEI. The PEI is an actual emissions inventory for VOC, CO and NOx. The VOC and NOx portions of the inventory will form the baseline for 8-hour attainment modeling. The nonroad portion of the inventory was compiled using EPA’s new NONROAD model. The PEI shows that most VOC emissions come from area sources, followed by mobile, nonroad and point sources, respectively. NOx emissions come primarily from mobile and point sources, while the largest CO emissions come from mobile and nonroad sources. Comparing the 2002 PEI to the 1990 base year inventory shows a decline in emissions from 1990 to 2002 for all sectors except for nonroad. However, the 1990 and 2002 nonroad results are not comparable because the 2002 PEI uses the new NONROAD model. Comparing the emissions in the 2002 Severe Area SIP inventory to the emissions in the 2002 PEI shows differences primarily in the area and nonroad sources resulting from the use of revised emission factors and the new NONROAD model, respectively.

Ram Tangirala said that several state air agency employees deserve substantial credit for compiling the data used in the PEI. They include Deirdre Elvis from DC-DOH, Roger Thunell from MDE and Thomas Foster from VDEQ.

Tad Aburn commented that the comparisons between the Severe Area SIP inventory and the PEI are misleading because they imply that the region did not meet its 2002 targets, when in fact the calculation methodologies have changed. He suggested that the comparison be removed. The committee agreed to incorporate Mr. Aburn’s suggestion and approved the PEI for consideration by MWAQC.

Mr. Aburn noted that PEIs are important because they can help identify sectors in need of additional emission controls. He said that the OTC measures were identified through review of PEIs. Kanti Srikanth suggested that for the MWAQC meeting, information on reductions from existing control programs and expected future reductions be included with the inventory. Howard Simons commented that states have the opportunity to revise the PEI after the June 1 submittal. Ms. Rohlfs acknowledged that the inventories may be refined, but indicated that a complete document must be submitted on June 1.

4. OTC Work Plan for 8-Hour Attainment Modeling
Mr. Aburn gave the presentation on behalf of Tom Frankiewicz, who could not attend. Mr. Aburn explained that the Ozone Transport Commission (OTC) is currently running CALGRID, a simpler photochemical model it is using as a screening tool for policy analysis of multi-pollutant control programs. OTC is also testing different particle pollution models in conjunction with the Northeast States for Coordinated Air Use Management (NESCAUM). Serious modeling for the 8-hour ozone SIPs is projected to begin in early 2005, after comprehensive meteorology inputs and emission inventories are developed. Mr. Aburn also said that OTC needs to develop a list of potential local and regional control strategies to model. He expects the final documentation for the modeling to be finished in mid-2006.

Kirit Chaudhari commented that the modeling must be submitted as part of the SIP in 2007. Mr. Aburn added that EPA believes the projection year for the modeling should be 2009, as that would be the last complete ozone season before the June 2010 attainment deadline. Sunil Kumar asked why OTC is using CALGRID instead of CAMEX. Mr. Aburn said that CALGRID is used as a screening tool because it is simpler, can be run on a PC and takes less time than CAMEX and other more complicated models. He noted that a CALGRID simulation could not be used as an attainment demonstration but serves as a useful tool to screen control strategies, and CALGRID modeling could be submitted as a supplement to an attainment demonstration based on a more comprehensive model such as CAMEX.

5. Implementation of SCR Technology on Midwestern Power Plants

Mr. Aburn presented information about the installation of power plant emission controls. On the worst ozone days, over half of the ozone measured in the Washington region is transported in from other areas. However, a significant number of selective catalytic reduction (SCR) units were installed in 2003 and 2004. These installations total 64% of all currently announced installations. A number of states in the Ohio River Valley, including Indiana, Ohio, Kentucky and West Virginia, as well as South Carolina, expect 50% of their coal fired capacity to be controlled by SCRs by 2005. These states are significant sources of transported NOx. Mr. Aburn said that installing controls on 50% of the capacity may result in reductions in excess of 50%, because it is most economical to install the technology on large plants that run constantly. He noted that not all plants can install SCRs because the technology is very large and require a large amount of land. He also noted that many local communities have had concerns about SCR installation because the technology involves injecting large amounts of ammonia.

MDE is planning a very aggressive campaign this summer to launch its airplane on days of high ozone. They plan to compare levels of transported ozone observed in 2004 to levels observed before installation of the SCRs.

Mr. Aburn noted that though the SCR installations will help reduce transport, more NOx controls will be needed in order to enable the region to attain the 8-hour standard.

6. Voluntary Measure Implementation Guidance

Beth Lowe said that three voluntary measures contained in the Severe Area SIP will require documentation of local implementation efforts. These measures are the gas can replacement initiative, use of low-VOC paints, and the wind power purchase. EPA has provided guidance on the type of data necessary to document the gas can replacement program, and COG staff has prepared a sample form that local jurisdictions could use to record the data. EPA requested that the volume of replaced gas cans be recorded. This enables the benefit of replacing each can to be calculated individually rather than assuming a uniform benefit per can. Local governments must provide the number and approximate size of all cans collected for replacement, the brand and size of replacement cans provided, and information about the method and date of disposal. Someone must certify that that new cans are OTC-compliant and that the old cans have been destroyed and disposed of in accordance with hazardous waste regulations.

Mr. Simons indicated that MDOT and MDE plan to calculate the benefits from the MDOT gas can replacement program. He said that the form contains too much language and needs to be more user-friendly so as not to deter potential partners. He suggested that someone certify only that an exchange has taken place and that the new can is compliant with the Maryland OTC regulation. Mary Richmond suggested that the boxes on the form be made bigger, with a list of choices so she can check off the size of each can rather than writing it down. Ms. Conway-Appel noted that there are two different programs involved, one replacing county-owned gas cans and one asking the public to exchange their cans. Ms. Lowe said that the form was designed for the county gas can replacement, not public exchanges. SIP credit was only taken for the county programs. Ms. Conway Appel said that the citizen exchange programs will start next weekend in Montgomery County and May 22 in Prince George’s. She suggested that all 3 states use the same form. Mr. Kauffman suggested that staff make changes to the form as suggested by the committee and mail out a revised copy, including a list of key data to collect as a guide for jurisdictions or agencies that prefer to design their own forms.

7. State Air Agency Report
Jim Sydnor reported for Virginia. He said that he recently received letters from EPA indicating that Virginia’s Severe Area SIP is administratively and technically complete. He said that EPA plans to propose approval of the SIP elements in the Federal Register over the next few months.

Mr. Aburn reported for Maryland. Maryland has received a letter indicating that the state’s Section 185 requirement has not been submitted. All other parts of the SIP are complete. EPA will publish a finding of failure to submit in the Federal Register. The finding should be published in late May and will be effective 30 days later, at the end of June. This will start 18-month and 24-month sanctions clocks, as well as a 12-month clock for EPA to approve or disapprove the SIP.

Stan Tracey reported for the District. The District has received letters indicating that the SIP is complete.

8. Other Business
Ms. Lowe briefed the committee on EPA’s new Non-Road Diesel Rule. The rule requires lower sulfur levels for diesel fuel used by land-based nonroad equipment and locomotive and marine engines. It also sets new emission limits for land-based non-road equipment. The fuel sulfur restrictions will be phased in, with a limit of 500 ppm sulfur for all affected fuels in 2008. In 2010, fuel for land-based non-road equipment must not exceed 15 ppm sulfur. Marine and locomotive fuel must meet the 15 ppm requirement by 2012. PM emission controls for land-based equipment will be phased in from 2008 to 2013 and will eventually reduce PM emissions from new equipment by 95%. NOx controls will be phased in from 2011 to 2014 and will reduce NOx emissions from new equipment by 90%. Because the NOx controls will be implemented as a NMHC+NOx standard, VOC reductions will occur as well, with a 35% reduction in VOC emissions expected.

Sherry Conway Appel noted that because fleet turnover for nonroad equipment is very slow, it will take a long time for the reductions from these rule to accumulate. Mr. Aburn suggested an analysis be done to estimate the benefits of the rule for 8-hour SIP purposes. Ram Tangirala said that the latest version of EPA’s NONROAD model includes the Non-Road Diesel Rule, so the nonroad model could be run in order to estimate 2010 benefits. Bill Skrabak noted that VDOT and MDOT could require contactors to use clean diesel equipment once the rule goes into effect.

9.  Set Date for Next Meeting and Adjourn

The TAC will meet next on June 11, 2004 from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:55 p.m.
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